
Firstly, I would like to wish everyone who is going for a leadership role all the best.  

Good morning teachers and students. I am Annabelle and I am applying for the role of School 

Captain. I have seen other School Captains over the six years I’ve been at Galilee and I have 

always looked up and aspired to become like them. I would love to be a leader of Galilee and 

make a difference to our school community.  

One of the main qualities that I have that would make me a great candidate for this role is 

responsibility.  I have experienced being part of SRC where I have lead my class through 

things like Nude Food and Lights out Lunchtime.  This demonstrates how I can work well 

with other students and teachers from other classes and get new ideas up and running.  

I also care really strongly about our South Melbourne community. Once a week I volunteer at 

the Open House kitchen at St Peter and Paul’s church right across the street from our school. 

We provide meals for people in need or can’t prepare for themselves.  I do this because I care 

about everyone our local area.  I care just as strongly about our school community and would 

like everyone to become part of a growing culture of caring for our school 

My vision for Galilee if I get elected as School Captain would be more student involvement. I 

would like to create more opportunities for students, such establishing a weekly student 

newsletter. I think this would be the perfect opportunity for students at Galilee to tell the 

school about an inspirational or interesting stories that have happened during their week. This 

can showcase every student’s talents.  

Today I have told you how I will be a responsible leader and how caring for our community 

can be so rewarding. I believe if I get elected as School Captain I can give students the 

opportunities to share ideas with each other. This year has been tough  for everyone, but next 

year we have so much to look forward to together. 

 


